
Warner Mountain Gun Club 

General Meeting 

September 5, 2024 

 

17 People present 

 

Treasurer’s Report given. Motion Chad/Mike. Unanimous. 

CD’s need to be checked on. They come due this month. 

 

Secretary read last month’s minutes. Motion Chad/Kellie. Unanimous. 

 

Storm Damage: Lakeview experienced an extreme weather event and it damaged the 

road and driveway of the Range. Warner Mountain Equipment was contacted and was 

gracious enough to lend the Club a new skid steer to use at the Range. The skid steer 

was delivered and picked up by WME. Club had use for the whole day. They were given 

a Gold Sponsorship in return (Andy Spenser will be give an application for 2025). Dog 

Lake Construction brought in 60 yards of ¾- to 1” rock ($1,500.). The rock was used to 

fix the road and washouts as well as the pistol range. Club has some rock left over for 

other needs. 

 

Turkey Shoot: Tentative date is October 26. It needs to happen this year in October 

because too many members have hunting tags for most of November. Dan Vanderford 

and Ed Henry will co-host the event. They will provide more information so Laura can 

get flyers and notices out regarding calibers and type of match. Turkeys are usually 

purchased at Safeway. Meat manager is Brice. 

 

By Law change: 3rd stage. The By Law change was discussed again. Motion Laura/Mike. 

Unanimous. Laura will change and post. 

 

Range Custodian: More discussion on having a Range Custodian continued from last 

meeting. Chad Hepler has volunteered. There was a suggestion to have the Custodian 

job and the Equipment Manager job melded together. The EM job is currently held by 

John LeNeave. This would mean the person responsible would do inventory of the 

connex and the storage shed, clean the range weekly and haul the trash out. A motion 

was made Mike/Ed. Unanimous. Chad Hepler accepted and was given keys by John. 

 

Chad Hepler won hat #30 from last month. Hats are still missing. When found the hat 

for this meeting will be drawn from Alisha, Sam and Dan. 

 

Members as of this meeting: 183 with 10 being Life Members 

Next meeting: October 3. 6pm. Campbell Cove Lanes 


